Check against delivery!
Universal Periodic Review of Bahrain 
1 May 2017
Intervention by the delegation of Estonia
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Estonia welcomes the delegation of Bahrain to its third UPR session. We thank Bahrain for their work in preparing their report and for the additional information provided today. Whereas we welcome the Bahrain’s engagement with UPR, we note that not all of the recommendations made during previous review cycles have been implemented, thus we see the need to reiterate the recommendations. We recommend Bahrain:

· To align the Press law and Penal Code with the obligations under international human rights law, especially art 19 of the International Covent of Civil and Political Rights (ICCPR).
· To end immediately the reprisals against human rights defenders and lift restrictions on civil society. 
· To ratify the Optional Protocol to the Convention Against Torture (OP-CAT), the first and second Optional Protocols of the ICCPR, and the Rome Statute of the ICC.

Furthermore, we express disappointment about incidents of reprisals against human rights defenders in Bahrain, in particular the ban of travel excreted on Mr Sayed Hadi Hasan Mohamed Al Musawi, who was supposed to speak at the UPR Pre-session of Bahrain. 

We also regret the executions in January this year and call for establishment of a moratorium on the executions of the death penalty.

Estonia wishes Bahrain all the success in implementing the recommendations. 

Thank you.
